THE REPERTORY PLAYERS - HONORARY TREASURER’S REPORT

for the year ended 31 December 2011
These financial statements, which have been reviewed by the Finance Committee, show that the Society recorded an “improved” deficit of $35 362 for 2011, compared to a deficit of $42 092 for 2010. Excluding a depreciation charge of $39 285, REPS made a small cash operating surplus of $3 923. This means that the Society was at least able to cover its operating costs; however, it was not possible to provide significant funding for new and replacement equipment.

It is encouraging to note the increase in contributions from shows, the bar, subscriptions and donations, and congratulations are due to the Chairman and his Executive Committee for the various initiatives undertaken to achieve this, along with the debenture issue which enabled REPS to pay off outstanding current liabilities.
However, expenses increased quite significantly; of note is the increase in the cost of electricity, rates and water, although the 2011 expense includes an element that was under-accrued in 2010. Thanks are due to the City of Harare for restoring the rates concessions previously granted to REPS as a non-profit making entity.

The Society’s various strategic initiatives appear to be bearing fruit, and it is hoped that these positive moves will result in REPS recording a surplus in 2012, to enable a meaningful refurbishment programme.
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